From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 21 April 2015 15:10
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00394/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 3:09 PM on 21 Apr 2015 from Mrs Jayne Bullock.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Temporary Haul Road On Land Adjacent To Shipton Road Shipton On Cherwell 

	Proposal:
	Temporary haul road for 2 years 

	Case Officer:
	Shona King 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Jayne Bullock

	Email:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]

	Address:
	55 Randolph Avenue, Woodstock OX20 1FG



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Sir/Madam I write to object to the above planning application. The field to which this haulage road would lead to was granted planning consent even though access arrangements had not been agreed. When the planning consent was granted in May 2014 (not Feb 2015 as stated in the Combined Design and Access Statement and Planning Statement from West Waddy ADP), it was agreed that construction traffic should not pass through Randolph Avenue as the road would not cope with heavy vehicles due to the layout and construction (brick paving). The field where the proposed development will be was previously used as a playing field and more recently an area for children to play and for the exercising of dogs, when the planning consent was approved, it was stated that the neighbouring paths could still be used for recreation. If the haulage road is allowed, these areas will become unsafe for children, dog walkers and horse riders. The access for this proposed haulage road is on a very tight bend that is on the Marlborough School bus route and is already extremely congested during school dropping off and collection times and an untold number of lorries and vans will only add to this problem. It is only a matter of time until an accident takes place. I urge you to reject this application and to ensure that it is considered not by delegated powers but by the Committee as a whole. This development was objected to by over 1400 Woodstock residents and would have been rejected by WODC had the original application not been deferred by the applicant until the SHMA figure was released giving the planning authority no option but to grant permission because there was no longer a notional five year land supply taking into account the inflated SHMA housing numbers. Best regards Jayne Bullock




